
 July 2020 NEWSLETTER 

 
  
Fish are biting!  (Just ask Bruce about the walleye) Woohoo!  Watch out for the rivers of driftwood though as 
you wind your way around the lake!  It’s fascinating to watch the driftwood move from the shore to the middle 
of the lake and back!  Not so great when you are trying to launch your boat at the dock and have to move piles 
and piles so you can back your boat into the water!  Crazy! 
 
Anyway, it’s beautiful at the Club so come on out and enjoy! 
 
Please welcome to the Club Albert Dines, Shauna and Nicole Goubeaux, Jennifer Morris, Terry Jesse and 
Ronald and Chynna Singer.  Albert is a fiddler and we look forward to hearing some foot stomping music.  
Jennifer and Terry have already had the pleasure of being rescued after their motor died on the west side of 
the lake.  Hopefully, there will be no more incidents like that.  But it’s a great way to get know your fellow club 
members!  And how we all help each other in time of need!  Thanks Duane, Gary, Neal and Brian!   
   
Attached to this newsletter are the Standing Rules which have had some revisions. Most of the text that has 
been removed deals with lot leases.  You can look at the existing Standing Rules on the website and check the 
differences.  These new rules will be voted on at the August 7th meeting.   
 
Elections will also be held at the August meeting.  Positions open are Secretary and Yogi Kobbe’s Director 
position.  They have volunteered to remain on the Board but if you have a burning desire to get involved please 
notify the election committee (Cathy Potts, Pat Thomas or Gary Miller).   
 
The steak fry will be held on July 25th.  Please RSVP by July 20th.  You can contact Vi or Cindy to sign up or 
you can sign up on the sheet in the Clubhouse.  If you haven’t been to this before it’s a must!  Steaks are 
awesome and the company is even better!  Cost is $25.00 per person.   
 
Lots of activities coming up so check the calendar at the bottom of the newsletter to see what’s going on at the 
BHBBC! 
 
Volunteers needed!   If you are looking to help out at the Club, there is a need for someone to do weed 
eating!  Also, to check bathrooms and ice house once a week.  Please contact Lonnie if you are interested!  
Thanks in advance for your help. 
 
The next meeting will be held on August 7th with social hour at 6:30 and the general meeting at 7:15. Check the 
website to see if there will be a potluck.   
 
REMINDER-SLOW DOWN!  Please remember to slow down when you enter the Club’s property as there are 
kids running around, golf carts and people!  Also, remind your guests when they visit you.   
 
The Annual Buffalo Bill Youth Fishing Derby will be held Saturday, August 8 from 8-5.  This is a FREE event for 
kids 1-13 years of age.  Check out the information on the Buffalo Bill State Park Facebook page.  There is a 
registration form that must be filled out and presented at the fee booth or Park office the day of the event.  
Treat your kids, grandkids, nieces, nephews, kids of friends to a fun day of fishing.   
 
 

(over) 
 



ANOTHER REMINDER-Burn pit is for tree limbs, grass clippings ONLY !  NOT FOR CONSTRUCTION 
DEBRIS OR FURNITURE.  THOSE ITEMS CANNOT GO INTO THE DUMPSTERS EITHER.  YOU MUST 
TAKE THEM TO THE DUMP.   
 
WEBSITE - As a reminder, Lonnie Berett and Cindy Kamigaki are helping with Website administration. Stay 
informed by going to www.bhbbc.org our own private website for members shielded from all search engines 
like Google etc. This is a personal secure site; any additions of pictures or general information has to be 
implemented by Member Administrators which keeps the site from being hacked and our information safe.   
 
Passwords depending on browser (Firefox, Internet Explorer, etc.) will be requested depending on browser but 
is only needed for access to member contact information.  It's quite easy & fun once you learn how.  The 
website has all the latest information and you may send us your club, lake or fish photos for posting on the 
Gallery Page.       
 
Reminder………… 
Club members, old and new……..We are on a well and septic system.  Please, don’t put anything down the 
toilet (in your house or the clubhouse) that hasn’t been eaten or drunk..., except toilet paper.  Fix all toilets &/or  
faucets that do not shut off properly & turn off water supply if leaving for a week or more. …..Thank you! 
 
Keep us updated on any Address, Email, & Phone # Changes so we can keep in contact & 
let us know if Emailed Newsletters or regular mailed Newsletters work better for you. We want to  
make sure you stay connected and involved, while also conserving where we can.  Also, if you do not want 
to renew your membership, please take the time to notify Sherry Brown.   

 
Lonnie, Duane, Mary & your humble BHBBC Board 

 
 
 
 

BHBBC 2020 Calendar of Events 
 
July 25th - Steak Fry 
August 7th - Board Meeting 4:30pm:  General Meeting 7:15pm 
August 8th - Rockin the Reservoir 
August 29 - Auction 
September 4th- Board Meeting 4:30pm:  General Meeting 7:15pm 
September 5th- Fishing Derby and Fish Fry 
October 2nd  - Board Meeting 4:30pm:  General Meeting 7:15pm 
 

Friday Night Happy Hour (5ish) when Clubhouse is not reserved-please 
observe social distancing 

Please Recycle  

http://www.bhbbc.org/

